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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
 
February 4, 2022 

 
 

To:    Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District I 
     Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II 
     Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III 
     Karl Banks, Supervisor, District IV 
     Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V 

 
 

From:  Tim Bryan, P.E. 
       County Engineer  
 
 

Re:  Award Bid  
   King Ranch Road Improvements Project 

 
 

 On January 18, 2022, the bid of Hemphill construction was approved for construction of King Ranch Road 
Improvements Project at a cost of $650,063.00.  There was a mathematical error in the bid tab and the correct 
project cost should be $650,000.00 

 
The Engineering Department requests that the Board approve and award the contract to the lowest bidder, 
Hemphill Construction Company, Inc., for $650,000.00 and authorize the Board President to sign the contract.  
In addition it is requested for authorization for Board President, County Administrator and County Engineer  
to sign the attached letter requesting MDOT concurrence for the project . 

  
 











 
 

 

MADISON COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
125 West North Street • Post Office Box 608 

Canton , Mississippi 39046 
601-855-5500 • Facsimile 601-855-5759 

www.madison-co.com 
 

February 7, 2022 

Mr. Josh Tillery, P.E. 
District 5 LPA Engineer 
Mississippi Department of Transportation 
7759 Highway 80 
Newton, MS 39345 

Re: King Ranch Road Improvements Project 
Project Number STP-0024-00(055)LPA/108165-701000                                                
Madison County, Mississippi     

Dear Mr. Tillery: 

This letter shall serve as Madison County’s request for MDOT authorization to award the contract for the referenced project.   

Sealed bids were received by Madison County on December 14, 2021, for the construction of the referenced project.  As 
indicated by the enclosed certified bid tabulation, two (2) sealed bids from the following construction companies were opened 
and read aloud: 

Lewis Electric, Inc.   $698,157.00 
Hemphill Construction Company, Inc. $650,000.00 

The lowest bid was submitted by Hemphill Construction Company, Inc. for a total bid amount of $650,000.00.  This bid 
is approximately 137% over the Engineers Estimate of $474,716.50.  We contribute this increase to a signification increase 
in the cost of materials over the past year as well as the limited scope of this project causing the unit prices to be higher.  The 
two bids that were received are also within 10% of each other.  We have reviewed the bids and found them to be in order and 
request authorization from MDOT to award the referenced project to Hemphill Construction Company, Inc. 

The officials employed by the LPA that will be authorized to sign estimates are the Project Director (Paul Griffin), the Project 
Manager (Tim Bryan, P.E.) and Shelton Vance.  The LPA’s Registered Professional Engineer, Safety Officer and Certified 
Stormwater Inspector assigned to this project is Brad Engels with Stantec Consulting Services Inc.  All Sampling and Testing 
for this project will be handled by Burns Cooley Dennis, Inc. 
 
Sincerely, 

Madison County Board of Supervisors        Stantec Consulting Services Inc. 

 
                                                                          
Paul Griffin       Brad Engels, P.E. 
President, Madison County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
                                                  
Tim Bryan, PE, Madison County Engineer 
 
 
                                                  
Shelton Vance, Madison County Administrator 

http://www.madison-co.com/
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